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Foster, Joe

Subject: FW: 2686 Dewey Lane records request dated June 13, 2024

From: Foster, Joe  
Sent: Friday, June 28, 2024 3:03 PM 
To: 'cmmizzou@aol.com' <cmmizzou@aol.com> 
Cc: BCRSD Custodian <bcrsdcustodian@bcrsd.com> 
Subject: RE: 2686 Dewey Lane records request dated June 13, 2024 
 
Mr. and Mrs. McHenry, 
 
The District’s response to your request for financial assistance was based on the determination by the 
insurance carrier that the District does not have liability under Missouri law for the sewer back-up that 
occurred.  Unfortunately, overflows can happen as a result of weather events, third party actions, and 
other occurrences outside of the District’s control. I have no further information to provide at this time. 
 
The check can be made payable to: 
 

Boone County Regional Sewer District 
 
Thanks, 
 
Joe Foster 
Executive Director  
Boone County Regional Sewer District  
1314 North Seventh Street 
Columbia, MO 65201 
573-443-2774 

 

From: cmmizzou@aol.com <cmmizzou@aol.com>  
Sent: Thursday, June 27, 2024 10:17 AM 
To: Foster, Joe <jfoster@bcrsd.com> 
Subject: RE: 2686 Dewey Lane records request dated June 13, 2024 
 
**EXTERNAL E-MAIL** Verify before clicking links or attachments. 
Please tell us who to make the check out to and who to mail it to. 
Also, please let us know the reason the reason our request was denied. 
Thanks 

Sent from the all new AOL app for Android 
 

On Wed, Jun 26, 2024 at 2:53 PM, cmmizzou@aol.com 
<cmmizzou@aol.com> wrote: 

And what was the reason the board denied our request for financial assistance? 

Sent from the all new AOL app for Android 
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On Wed, Jun 26, 2024 at 2:48 PM, Foster, Joe 
<jfoster@bcrsd.com> wrote: 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. McHenry, 

 The status of the requested items are as follows: 

 1.                  The Risk Management Policy – provided on 6-17-2024 

2.                  Inspection reports; Service orders; Work orders; Flushing reports, Cleaning reports for 
the years 2022 through 2024 for sewer lines that service 2686 Dewey Lane Columbia, MO 65202
– we have none of the requested documents for the sewer lines that service 2686 Dewey Lane 
because there have been no issues with these sewer lines 

3.                  All reports submitted to Missouri Public Entity Risk Management Fund (MOPERM) by the 
Boone County Regional Sewer District regarding any insurance claim in 2024 that was filed for 
2686 Dewey Lane Columbia MO 65202 – provide on 6-18-2024 

4.                  All information regarding any prior claims for payment through either the MOPERM 
insurance company and/or the “slush fund” as Mr. Foster called it when we met on April 30, 2024 
for the time period 2020-2024.  – see attached for expenditures for the account associated with 
the ‘risk management policy’ 

The actual time that it took to compile this information was 30 minutes of Staff 1 time and 30 minutes of Staff 2 
time. Total billing for this request is $53.88 

 Thanks, 

 Joe Foster 

Executive Director  

Boone County Regional Sewer District  

1314 North Seventh Street 

Columbia, MO 65201 

573-443-2774 

  


